
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

November 17th, 2020

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Heide, Moyle, Hoffman and Miller. The meeting was conducted virtually via the Zoom application.
Approval of Minutes:

The October regular meeting minutes were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by President Schuldt to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one a motion from President Schuldt, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. He then went over a one-third fiscal year budget update for each of the funds. During the discussion of the sanitation fund, he pointed out that the Transfer station tipping fee rates had increased.  After a discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Reese to raise the price of yellow bags $1.00 per roll to $9.00, and large blue bags from $5.25 per roll of five, to $6.00, effective on January 1st, 2021. All were in favor. Motion was carried. Trustee Hoffman then made a motion, supported by Trustee Heide, to raise the weekly rental price for dumpsters from $35 to $40. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  45,721.31
 Water Fund

    
 $  88,246.41
Major Streets Fund

$    3,104.61
Local Streets Fund

$    2,989.44
 Municipal Streets    
 $           0.00
Sanitation Fund

$    3,973.20
TOTAL

          $ 144,034.97
Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Heide, Codere, Miller, Hoffman, Moyle, and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a letter from the Par Plan insurance adjuster regarding a recent Risk Control meeting with the clerk to assist the Village in identifying areas of risk that should be addressed. Several bullet-points were highlighted to urge the Village to undertake a plan for a more comprehensive safety strategy. The letter included the following:
· Fire extinguishers throughout the building needed upgrading and also fire extinguishers in the vehicles.

· Emergency lighting throughout the facilities also needed to be installed. 

· Exit light signage and fire evacuation procedures posted at all locations.

· Property usage agreements for any rental or facility use arrangements,

· Written agreements for any contracted services, including hold harmless clauses and certificates of insurance from contractors.

· Playground/park inspection program implementation for structures and facilities throughout the Village.

Poirier introduced a list of Village water accounts that were to be paid through the State’s SB690 legislation in a third round of assistance funding.  The amount this time was $1,070 on 12 delinquent water accounts. 
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. Part-time officer Betsy Baril resigned to take a full-time position in Hancock. A motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Heide to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

A motion was then made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Hoffman to hire Thomas Randall as a part-time officer at Chief Rosemurgy’s recommendation. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
The fire report was presented to the Council. A motion to accept the report was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Codere. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Works Report:

Poirier said items mentioned on the report had been covered under other topics on the agenda.

Downtown Development Authority:

Chair Pummill gave a brief summary of the DDA ongoing issues. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier said he had included at-will employment templates in the Executive committee packets as a starting point for non-union employee wage negotiations.
Infrastructure:    

Meter project report had been conducted under the budget review.
Property & Equipment 
The finalizing of the John Deere purchase was done and delivery of the unit was expected any day.  
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. Staffing completed under Police report.
Parks & Recreation


Trustee Heide said that preparations for the campground expansion preliminary study would be completed soon and further information would be brought to the Council as available. 
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Poirier presented paperwork for the deeding of parcels on the sands to facilitate the capital project being undertaken by the Sewage Authority. One was an easement for an outfall across Village property from the Sewage Authority property to the lake. The deeds were one deeding Village property to the Authority for the lagoon project and the other a deed transfer an adjacent parcel to the Village. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the deeds and easement agreement and to authorize President Schuldt to sign the necessary documents. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

Poirier announced that the Christmas Cinema for this year was cancelled.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:28pm.  There were 3 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
	
	
	1
	


	
	
	-2-
	



